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E-NEWSLETTER 

VOLUME 128 FRIDAY, AUGUST 25, 2023 

Welcome to our new E-newsletter subscribers! 

Please encourage others to join by sending an email request to: 

NEWSLETTER@WILLOUGHBYHILLS-OH.GOV 

MAYOR GARDNER’S REPORT  

     I want to start by thanking the hard working men and women of our Police, Fire, and Service 
Departments, as well as our partners at Central Dispatch, for the hard work during the storms of 
the last two evenings.  They responded to calls for service through the night to keep our roads 
safe and assist with residents’ needs. 

     I would like to thank everyone who assisted with last Saturday’s Music Fest.  The event was a 
huge success.  Please see the article later in the newsletter listing the many volunteers and 
organizations that help to make the day a success.  I want to add my special thanks to the Music 
Fest Committee:  Chairperson Nancy Erikson, Communications Supervisor Karen Mehollin, 
Recreation Commission members Laura O’Donnell, Lynn Hallum, and Dave Walters, Recreation 
Commission Clerk Darlene McFarren, and City Council Representatives Tanya Taylor Draper 
and Joe Jarmuszkiewicz.  We are fortunate to have so many talented people who are willing to 
give so much of their time to plan a fun, family event for all of our community to enjoy. 

     We have a busy fall coming up with:  Touch-a-Truck (9/16), the Fall Craft Show (10/7), 
Electronics Recycling Day (10/14), the annual Halloween Party (10/20), Shred Day (11/4), 
Council District Meetings, Breakfast with Santa, Winterfest, and the Holiday Parade of Lights 
with Santa!  Please check the newsletter for details of these upcoming events.  I also encourage 
everyone to check with their friends and neighbors to make sure that they are receiving this 
newsletter.  Let them know that they can subscribe by sending an email to:  
Newsletter@WilloughbyHills-OH.gov.  Have a wonderful week, everyone! 

 

 

mailto:newsletter@willoughbyhills-oh.gov
mailto:newsletter@willoughbyhills-oh.gov
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CITY CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

 

Monday, August 28, 2023 

SPECIAL MEETING OF COUNCIL 

6:00 P.M.—Council Chambers 

 

Monday, September 4, 2023 

LABOR DAY 

CITY HALL CLOSED 

 

Wednesday, September 6, 2023 

RECREATION COMMISSION MEETING 

7:00 P.M.—Council Chambers 

 

Thursday, September 7, 2023 

PC-ABR MEETING 

7:00 P.M.—Council Chambers 

 

Monday, September 11, 2023 

WORKING COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL MEETING 

6:00 P.M.—Council Chambers 

 

Tuesday, September 12, 2023 

BZA MEETING—CANCELED 

8:00 P.M.—Council Chambers 

 

Thursday, September 14, 2023 

CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

7:00 P.M.—Council Chambers 

 

Saturday, September 16, 2023 

TOUCH-A-TRUCK 

10:00 A.M.—2:00 P.M.—City Hall  

 

Tuesday, September 19, 2023 

SENIOR LUNCHEON 

11:30 A.M.—O’Ryan Room 

 

Tuesday, September 19, 2023 

TRIVIA NIGHT 

7:00 P.M.—O’Ryan Room 
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Rogers Road Closure UPDATE:   
 

Rogers Road will be closed to traffic (both lanes) on Tuesday, September 

5th, for approximately 4 weeks in order to facilitate construction of a 

retaining wall project alongside the Chagrin River.  The nearest address to 

the closure location is 37000 Rogers Road.  Traffic will be detoured 

through River Road, Chardon Road, and Worrell Road.  All private drive 

entrances will remain open.  Schirmer Construction will be performing the 

work.  Please plan accordingly. 

 

Thank you to our hard-working 

service crew for beginning the 

installation of the City Hall 

parking lot lights.  At the rate 

they’re going, the lights will be 

up in no time! 
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Press Release 

 

WILLOUGHBY HILLS (Friday, August 25, 2023) - The Ohio Department of 

Transportation (ODOT) is proposing to resurface US-6 (Chardon Rd) between SR-

91 (Som Center Rd) and SR-84 (Bishop Rd). 

 

This project is a follow-up to the 2022 project which involved resurfacing Chardon 

Rd. east of Som Center Rd.  Construction is tentatively scheduled to be completed 

between March and October of 2024.  Detailed project schedule information will be 

refined in Spring 2024. 

 

During construction, Chardon Rd is expected to be open to westbound traffic only.  

Eastbound traffic will be detoured through Eddy Rd. via Bishop Rd., Rockefeller 

Rd., and Som Center Rd.  To reduce the impact on traffic, the project is being 

planned for construction in two phases.  During the first phase, the portion of 

Chardon Rd. between Bishop Rd. and Rockefeller Rd. will be resurfaced.  During 

the second phase, the portion of Chardon Rd. between Rockefeller Rd. and Som 

Center Rd. will be resurfaced. 

 

The estimated construction cost is $1.4 million. 

 

The City is seeking public input regarding this project.  Comments may be 

submitted through email to ktrepal@rlba.com.  Comments will be received until 

September 25, 2023. 

 

mailto:ktrepal@rlba.com
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UPCOMING CITY EVENTS: 
 

Saturday, September 16, 2023 

Touch-a-Truck 

10:00 AM—2:00 PM 

City Hall Parking Lot 
 

Saturday, October 7, 2023 

Fall Craft Show 

9:00 AM—3:00 PM 

Community Center 
 

Saturday, October 8, 2023 

Classic 5K Wellness Run/Walk 

8:00 AM 

Classic Lexus (2551 SOM Center Rd.) 
 

Saturday, October 14, 2023 

Electronic Recycle Day 

9:00 AM—12:00 PM 

City Hall Parking Lot 
 

Friday, October 20, 2023 

Halloween Party 

6:00 PM—8:00 PM 

Community Center 
 

Saturday, November 4, 2023 

Photo Contest Entries Due 
 

Friday, November 10, 2023 

Photo Contest Reception 

Community Center 
 

Saturday, November 4, 2023 

Paper Shred Day 

9:00—12:00 PM 

City Hall Parking Lot 
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     I would like to take this opportunity to thank the MANY people who made this year’s Music Fest such a 

wonderful event.  First and foremost, our sponsors.  Without their donations and willingness to participate, 

this event would’ve never happened at the scale we were hoping.  Each was a delight to work with and we 

hope to touch base again for next year!  Next, the Music Fest Committee & Mayor Gardner.  Planning began 

9 months ago.  Each person had a role and things got done.  Through countless meetings and emails, the 

event came to fruition.  Teamwork definitely made the dream work!  Our City departments also deserve a 

huge shout-out.  The Police and Fire Departments were ready for action on Saturday should any safety 

issues arise (or a water balloon toss).  Our Service Department put in some grueling hours helping to get the 

grounds ready before the fest and continued on with set-up and tear-down.  Mark, we appreciate you and 

your crew!  It was an honor to have David Spero kick off our event by talking about his experience in the 

rock world and we thank him for his appearance.  Next, the bands and local talent.  And it really would’ve 

been a pretty boring Music Fest without them.  They made the music that made the event—and with a 

wonderful sound guy to assist.  The Willoughby Hills Youth Sports League deserves a giant thank you for 

keeping the thirsty folks hydrated at the beer/pop/water tent.  In addition to that tent came the food trucks.  

We would never want our guests going hungry so they delivered their delicious fare and all were happy.  

Kidz Entertainment Network deserves a round of applause for  putting smiles on kids’ faces through 

facepaint and balloon creations  Thank you to the car show entrants as well!  We were so happy the weather 

was gorgeous and they were able to display their cars for all to enjoy—and for a shot at the Mayor’s Choice 

Trophy created by Joe at Steven DiFranco Jewelers.  Another thank you to those who donated items.  

Whether is was a gift card or an item to raffle off, we were so appreciative!  Finally, thank you to our 

volunteers.  Between those on the Recreation Commission, in the Recreation Department, the Boy Scouts, 

Councilmembers and family, and all of the residents who stepped up to help make the day run 

smoothly, we were simply blessed with helping hands.   THANK YOU! 

 
Mario Fazio’s  

Willoughby Hills Auto Repair 

Zoom Express Car Wash 

Power Built Construction & Maypine Park 

Dog Training Elite 

Willoughby Hills Animal Hospital 

Remarkable Lake County 

NOPEC 

McDonald’s 

Gale’s Garden Center 

Andrea Marinko 

David Spero  

Sumrada 

Mary Jo Young 

Blue Evolution 

Kathy Hlad & Friends 

Gabrielle Nicole 

Ricky & the Rockets  

Ross Costanzo 

Kidz Entertainment Network 

 

WH Service Department 

WH Police Department 

WH Fire Department 

WH Recreation Commission & Department 

Steven DiFranco Jewelers 

WH Youth Sports League & Superior Beverage 

Chagrin Falls Popcorn Shop 

Nick’s Gyros 

Dynamite Dawgs 

Piccolo 

Slyman’s  

Foster’s Ice Cream 

Car Show Entrants 

Boy Scout Troop 562 

Music Fest 2023 Committee Members 

Council members & volunteers 

United Way 

Classic Lexus 

Bob Serpentini Chevy 

Willoughby-Eastlake Library 
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MUSIC FEST 2023 

AUGUST 19, 2023 
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YARD WASTE SERVICE INFORMATION  

FOR WILLOUGHBY HILLS RESIDENTS 

YARD WASTE SERVICE BEGINS ON APRIL 1, 2023  

AND GOES UNTIL NOVEMBER 30, 2023 
 

YOU WILL BE SERVICED WEEKLY ON YOUR TRASH DAY 

 Yellow Bag Service Customers* must contact Republic Services to set up Yard 

Waste Services.  Please call 800-968-7789 to set up. (*See note below regarding 

yellow bag price increase.) 

 Leaf pick up will be handled by the City in the Fall. 

 

DO NOT MIX YARD WASTE AND TRASH 
 

SEE REQUIREMENTS BELOW FOR YARD WASTE SERVICES 
 

 Please make sure that yard waste is in Brown Kraft Biodegradable Paper Bags or in 

your own 32 gallon container clearly marked “Yard Waste.”  
 

 Please also make sure that the biodegradable bags/cans do not exceed 40 lbs. 
 

Any tree branches must be tied and bundled no longer than 4 feet in length and no 

larger than 4 inches in diameter and cannot exceed 30 lbs.  
 

UNACCEPTABLE ITEMS 
 

 Dirt, large rocks and tree stumps, construction debris and landscape timbers are not 

acceptable items and will not be removed by Republic. 

*PLEASE NOTE THAT THE PRICE OF YELLOW TRASH BAGS HAS 

INCREASED.  THEY ARE NOW $40.50 FOR A ROLL OF 10.   

THANK YOU! 
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     School is back in session for Willoughby-Eastlake students!  Be sure to 

check out the flyer in this week’s e-newsletter (page 18) to find out when 

the next “Coffee Talk” will be held.  This is your opportunity to meet the 

new Superintendent Patrick Ward, discuss issues, and share ideas and 

suggestions.   

     For more updates, stay connected with the District’s “W-E’ Community Update” which 

can be found by clicking here.   

https://www.weschools.org/Downloads/W-E%20Community%20Update%20Back%20to%20School%20Edition%20August%202023.pdf?fbclid=IwAR1pGfdyll_9_3QgkqwTp8YZYMOp1Pin779kddIQXSjZKnMT9JCBAWi-pgk
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City Council is proposing legislation for deer management  

(Ordinance 2023-041) and they would like your input.  Please click here to fill out a brief 

survey and let your voice be heard.  Thank you! 

ARCHERY HUNTING PROFICIENCY TEST 

Lake Metroparks Wildlife Management Program will be hosting their Archery Hunting Proficiency 

testing.  This will take place at Lake Metroparks’ Hidden Lake archery range at 7024 Kniffen Road, 

Leroy Twp., Ohio 44077.  Participants must bring their bow and arrows equipped with target points in 

order to take the test.  Targets will be supplied by Lake Metroparks.  Testing will be administered by 

Lake Metroparks staff or volunteers who will determine whether a participant has successfully passed.  

Testing will take place from 8:00am to 12:00pm on Saturday, September 9 and Sunday, September 10, 

2023.  We ask that participants in groups 1-3 complete the test on Saturday, September 9 and participants 

in groups 4-6 complete the test on Sunday, September 10.  For more information, click here.  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdgBGX54yP39VxecztXqzADk9MTCX1ygv1a9pY5ROUVAp4Fgw/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://lakemetroparks.com/About-Us/Conservation/Wildlife-Management-Program
https://lakemetroparks.com/About-Us/Conservation/Wildlife-Management-Program


17 

 

COMMISSION MEMBERS NEEDED  

  

 The Recreation Commission is seeking new members to assist with the planning 

and implementation of City recreation events including: Pancake Breakfast, Easter 

Scavenger Hunt, Fall and Spring Craft Shows, Halloween Party, Winterfest, 

Christmas Card Lane, the Holiday Lights Contest, the Photo Contest, and Breakfast 

with Santa.  The Commission is also in the process of putting together an all-day 

City event (MusicFest 2023) similar to Rock and Roll Day in 2022.   Anyone who is 

interested in becoming a part of the Commission can fill out this application and 

deliver it to City Hall.   

The City is seeking to fill the following position:   

 

Part-Time Property Staff Member 

 

If you or someone you know would like to apply 

to work with an amazing group of people here at 

City Hall, this is your chance! 

 

Applications for all open positions can be found here. 

Please send applications to  

asstfinancedirector@willoughbyhills-oh.gov 

OPPORTUNITIES 

The Willoughby Hills Isolated Senior Program for Everyday Relief  (W.H.I.S.P.E.R.) 

committee is looking for volunteers to assist with incoming requests for services.  If 

you think you might like to help out please fill out the volunteer application located 

here.  If you’re a senior who would like assistance with things such as raking leaves or 

yard clean-up, please complete this application and send it back to City Hall.  For 

W.H.I.S.P.E.R. guidelines, please click here. 

W.H.I.S.P.E.R. VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

https://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/APPLICATION%20FOR%20BOARD%20AND%20COMMISSION%20MEMBERS-REV%20071620.pdf
https://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/PT%20Property%20Staff%20Member%2003.30.23.pdf
http://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/EMPLOYMENT%20APPLICATION%202017.pdf
mailto:asstfinancedirector@willoughbyhills-oh.gov
https://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/WHISPER%20VOLUNTEER%20APPLICATION%20&%20INFO.pdf
https://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/WHISPER%20SERVICE%20APPLICATION.pdf
https://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/WHISPER%20FINAL%20BOOKLET%20-%20SM2.pdf
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If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to reach out: 

City of Willoughby Hills,  

35405 Chardon Road,  

Willoughby Hills, OH  44094 

440-946-1234 and ask for Mayor Gardner’s Office.  

 

HAVE A WONDERFUL WEEK! 

SNOW PLOW REGISTRATION 
 

June 1st began the new year for snow plow registration.  Registration IS required if you plan 
to remove snow from private driveways or private parking areas in the City during the 2023-

2024 winter season.  Cost to register is $25.00 for the first vehicle and $5.00 for each 
additional vehicle.  Registration is required annually (expiring May 31, 2024) and there is no 

prorating of registration fees.  Click here for the City’s annual application. 

Q:  What gives you the power to walk through a wall? 

 

A:  A door.  

Congratulations to Police Chief Naegele on his new role as “PopPop!”   

The Chief’s daughter and son-in-law welcomed an adorable baby boy into the 

world this past Monday. The family is doing well and the Police Chief is glowing in 

his new role. 

Welcome, Baby Henry - and Congratulations to Emily and Kyle! 

http://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/SNOW%20PLOW%20CONTRACTOR%20REGISTRATION%20APP.pdf

